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Knockhall Primary School

KNOCKHALL PRIMARY NEWSLETTER
Dear Families

 
Welcome back to Spring Term 1. I hope you all had a good break. 

 
Thank you to all families who have returned their updated information forms. We are working

hard to ensure that all details regarding your child are up to date and correct. Can I remind ALL
families that Knockhall is a NUT FREE environment. We have several children with nut allergies
which can result in anaphylaxis which causes the airways to swell, and this restricts breathing if

they encounter nuts. As you can imagine, families who have children with allergies live in constant
fear of this happening. Working as a whole school community to ensure that all our children stay

safe is paramount. Please support us!
 

We had a wonderful visit from Jim Dickson MP for Dartford. We discussed Knockhall’s improvement
journey so far and I was able to share our plans for the future. As usual, our children were an

absolute pleasure showing lovely manners as they encountered him around the school.
 

Thank you to PrepWorld and Marnie Wyatt for the generous donation of Fruit Boxes for all of our
children. This was a lovely gesture, and we are incredibly grateful. Marnie hopes to work with us
and develop a partnership to improve our school facilities, so watch this space for some exciting

news!
 

PC Murray visited us today and went into some of our classes. He said hello to several children
and enjoyed his visit. Thank you for coming PC Murray!

 
We are really looking forward to welcoming you all in to take part in our shared reading session

for World Book Day on Thursday at 2.45. 
 
 

Have a Lovely weekend Miss Yiannadji and the Knockhall Team.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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EYFS KS1

LKS2 UKS2
Year 4 Kestrels had an unforgettable Big Bang Day,

designing and crafting stunning Ancient Greek shields
before stepping into the roles of Athenian and

Spartan warriors! They then competed in a thrilling
multi-event mock Olympic Games, showcasing

strength, skill, and teamwork. From discus throwing
to foot races, they embraced the spirit of Ancient

Greece with enthusiasm and determination!

What a great big
bang day in Year 2!
We were lucky to
have been gifted
some fruits and

vegetables to kick
start our topic of
Roots, Shoots and
Juicy Fruits! The

children cut shapes
and patterns into the
fruits and vegetables

and used them to
create some printed
artwork. What do

you think? 

Reception jumped into the start of the term with a bang! They
thoroughly enjoyed becoming explorers and investigating for
dinosaur clues. The children were very surprised to see that a
dinosaur had entered our classrooms. This prompted great

discussions where children demonstrated their growing
vocabulary which reflected in their writing. 

 
Nursery 

In the Nursery, the children are all so excited to be back in
school! As a part of our Big Bang Day, the children decided
whether they wanted to plant a sunflower or a bean and
have been ready to see them start to grow. We have also
started growing cress, and will get to taste this when it is

ready. 🌿🌱

Year 6 became Wildlife Journalists and
broadcasters for our Big Bang Day. We used
green screen to produce wildlife videos and

researched the animals that we had brought in
to find out more about their real lives in the

wild. We watched videos of Sir David
Attenborough's most famous documentaries for

inspiration.

We have been amazed by how
many children completed their
half term topic homework. The
children were asked to write

about their favourite animal in
readiness for our new topic
'Paws and Claws'. We are

thoroughly impressed with
how hard they have all

worked. Well done Year 1!

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Urgent Safety Reminder

Please do not mount the curb to
drive around cars during drop-off
and pick-up times. We understand
the road can be very busy, and you

may feel the need to get off
quickly, but we cannot compromise

children’s safety. Many families
walk to school, and it’s crucial that

we prioritise their and others'
safety.

Thank you for your cooperation in
keeping our school community

safe.

Knockhall Values Champions!!!

Nursery - Marcus
Reception -William, Tyler

Year 1-Adani,Elsa
Year 2 -Gesandu,Savannah
Year 3-Josiah,Amelia,Olivia,

Year 4- Audrey,Sophia
Year 5 -Hope,Amanda,Destiny
Year 6 -Zac,Oliver,Madeleine

Who Has Received a Golden Ticket
This Week!

Ducklings -92.97%
Owlets-95.24%

Cygnets -97.39%
Owls -91.2%

Swans -89.2%
 Flamingos -90.14%

Falcons -97.14%
Hummingbirds-97.78%

Kingfishers -86.8%
Robins -96.4%

Kestrels-95.38%
Woodpeckers -83.18%

Pelicans -98.25%
Penguins -98.17%

Puffins-98.08%
Parrots-93.25%

Peacocks -93.45%
Eagles -95.4%

Minimum School Target – 96%
Whole School attendance -94.1% 

ATTENDANCE

Dear Families,
 

To ensure the safety of all our children, we kindly ask that
parents accompany their KS1 children, to their designated
lines in the morning, rather than allowing them to walk
through the gates alone. Please use the correct gates for

drop-off to help us manage the flow of children safely and
efficiently. If allowing a KS1 child to walk alone, the KS1
gate is much closer to their class registration lines. Thank

you for your cooperation in keeping our school a safe
environment for everyone.

Sports Classes of the week
KS1 - Owls

KS2 - Parrots

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Information for Families

IMPORTANT
Sa fegua rd i ng

Ch i l d r en ' s  i napp rop r i a t e
phone  u sage .

This week Prepworld
kindly donated fruit

pots for all the
children to enjoy!

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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Dates For Your Diary

I f  you  wou ld  l i k e  t o  ra i s e  any th i ng  w i th  u s ,  p l ease
con tac t  u s  v i a  t he  s choo l  o f f i c e

KHPo f f i c e@wats choo l s . o rg .uk

Thursday 6th March-World Book Day

Friday 4th April- Last day of Term 

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
mailto:KHPoffice@watschools.org.uk

